
 

  
 

 

To all our parents, carers and friends of Springwell, it is a 

pleasure to welcome you to our winter newsletter 2019 

and share some of the wonderful things that have been 

happening across Springwell Learning Community since 

the start of term. 

This term, the longest of the school year, is always 

incredibly busy, however as I take a moment to reflect on 

all the positive experiences it never fails to fill me with 

great pride. As visitors walk around Springwell they speak 

positively about the conduct of our pupils and how our 

values of kindness, compassion and connectivity can be 

felt in the atmosphere around 

school. We continue to have a 

strong focus on spreading a 

community of kindness across 

the organisation and beyond. 

Whether it’s the small acts of 

kindness on show around 

school, the charity fundraising or the creating of gift 

boxes for the homeless people of Barnsley our pupils 

continue to make a positive contribution to the local 

community.  

We were all incredibly 

proud to announce in 

November that following 

a full day inspection we 

were awarded the 

Trauma Informed Schools Award. This is a real success as 

we are one of only nine schools in the UK to hold the 

award. This is the result of the research, hard work and 

dedication that our staff show day in and day out.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Suzie Franklin, TISUK Senior Consultant was keen to make 

reference to the clear passion, commitment and skills of 

the adults in school that enable our children to feel safe, 

develop their self-worth and recognise and manage the 

challenges they face. Well done to all!  

In addition, we have also been named in the UK’s 

EdTech50 – an award celebrating the top 50 schools in 

England who are using technology effectively. It is an 

honour to be recognised alongside many inspiring schools 

embracing change and being passionate about making a 

difference. Technology 

continues to provide us 

with the opportunity to 

connect, communicate, 

collaborate and create 

on a local, national and 

global scale with such 

ease and transparency. It 

teaches our pupils to be responsible digital citizens and 

allows them to express themselves in different ways. 
 

As we enter Spring Term, we continue to have a real push 

on attendance across the Learning Community. I know 

you understand the importance of attending school every 

day and I hope that you will continue to support your child 

by making sure that their attendance is excellent. 

So, as the busy term draws to an end, may I take this 
opportunity to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year. 

 

 

 

 

 

SPRINGWELL SKY 
Where learning matters for everyone 

               Issue 25 – December 2019 

01226 291133 

springwell@springwellacademies.co.uk 

@springwellLC 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi65v2mh6nfAhUMfFAKHYAjBdoQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.stickpng.com/img/holidays/christmas/christmas-santa-claus-hat-large&psig=AOvVaw2SsMQSBlx0XAcPGOe6e0u1&ust=1545211430752771
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiCqPW9k6nfAhVDVhoKHYh7DLIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://dumielauxepices.net/holley-clipart/holley-clipart-transparent-background&psig=AOvVaw1Co5bEd3T4fTWWyV3x5HRX&ust=1545214700399433


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On a rainy evening in November two KS4 Students 

went to the Civic Theatre to join other performers 

from local schools to celebrate the wonderful array 

of music on offer in the area. Ash Johnson sang an 

original composition accompanied on the ukulele 

and Luke Saunders performed a Launchpad duet 

with our very own Mr Mitchell. The mayor and other 

dignitaries were present and the whole experience 

was excellent. 

We look forward to this becoming an annual event 

for us and we are very grateful for the support we 

have received from the Barnsley Music Hub. 

Alex Francis Music Hub Lead Officer 
Barnsley Music Service said: 
 
“A huge thanks and congratulations for a 
memorable Winter Celebration. The high quality and 
diversity of music making we were able to 
demonstrate together was outstanding, it is such a 
privilege and pleasure to work with you all. 
  
I have already received many emails from invited 
guests and councillors asking me to pass on their 
thanks and to say how much they enjoyed 
everyone’s performance, so please do pass on to the 
young people involved, they really were amazing”. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

As part of the Elements topic around dinosaurs Class 1, Class 2 and Class 5 had a very special visit from 

Jurassic Parties! The pupils played the role of palaeontologists and excavated dinosaur bones, teeth and 

fossils from under the ground. They then had a discussion around different dinosaur bones before being 

introduced to Trixie the T-Rex! Luckily, Trixie turned out to be a friendly dinosaur and wasn’t on the 

hunt for her next snack! 

 
 

 

It looks like Springwell has a couple of 

troublesome elves. Meet Viktor and 

Baubles. They have both been up to no 

good, so keep checking the school blog 

to see what other merry mischief they 

have been getting up to. It may be cold 

in the North Pole but all’s toasty and 

warm in Class 5!! 
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Every day we encourage our pupils to be kind to themselves and to one 

another, but what do we mean by kindness? For us at Springwell it means 

sharing, it means doing something to make someone happy, it means saying 

nice things to people, it means writing a note to someone who has lost hope 

and telling them we are thinking of them. This is exactly what we did during 

Kindness week 2019.  

All classes gathered items, used or new, and created a gift box for a homeless 

person. Every pupil wrote a kind message saying how much they were 

thinking of them and how we hoped things would soon get better. Peter 

from the BCDP came to collect the boxes and he was truly moved by how 

much Kindness, Compassion and Care we displayed. There were some very 

moving moments when pupils read out their messages. Well done 

Springwell, you truly are Kindness Champions! 

 

Week 2019 

 

We are grateful to the Department of Work and Pensions who have been delivering sessions 

across our Learning Community about work and the role of the Job Centre. We look forward 

to them coming back after Christmas to deliver a 12-week programme with our Year 10 and 

Year 11 students and to deliver sessions to our KS3 Alternative Academy. 

The pictures show some of the great work that our students have produced around the 

theme of aspirations that is proudly on display at the Barnsley Jobcentre. Lyndsey Morgan, 

Schools Advisor is extremely grateful for all the hard work and very happy with the end result. 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Thank you to everyone who made a cake for the coffee 

morning. We raised a fantastic £307 on the 28th September 

for the World’s Biggest Coffee Morning for Macmillan 

Cancer Support. A big well done and thank you goes to 

everyone who got involved. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year we again supported 

Children in Need by participating 

in a ‘Pudsey Pyjama Party’ 

fundraising event. We raised a 

massive £106! So well done and 

thank you to all who got 

involved, we can definitely make 

a difference. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday 13th December we 

all donned our daftest, most 

wonderful woollies to help 

raise funds for Save the 

Children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was a great day with 

plenty of smiles and we 

managed to raise £78. 

 

 

 

 

 

As ever, we are proud to 

have contributed to this 

year’s poppy appeal. As a 

learning community we 

raised £98. Thank you to all 

who helped. Without the 

donations, The Royal British 

Legion would be unable to 

continue their vital welfare 

and benevolent work.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


